
 

 
 

 
Re:  Section 38 Road Traffic Act 1994  

Traffic Calming along the L4209, Killea Road, Dunmore East 
Completion of Process 

 
 
Proposal 
Waterford City and County Council proposes to undertake the construction of a traffic calming 
scheme in the form of a Pedestrian crossing with a raised table area to facilitate a safe crossing 
point along the L4209 at the junction of The Fairways and Lighthouse Way. The scheme includes 
the narrowing of the junction into The Fairways to allow for easier pedestrian crossing and the 
construction of a new footpath to this controlled crossing point.  A copy of the drawing is 
included for your information. 
 
Public Consultation  
The proposal was advertised in the Waterford News & Star, on the website, sent to An 
Garda Siochána and was on public display in our Customer Services Departments 
between 27th September, 2023 to 24th October, 2023,  inviting submissions up to 8th 
November, 2023. 
 
Submissions  
Only 1 submission was received from Ms. Sally McEnhill, who is in favour of the proposal.  
 
 
Recommendation 
The proposal as advertised is recommended for your approval. 
 

 

Fergus Galvin 
Director of Services 
Roads, Water and Environment 
19th February, 2023. 

 
 
 

 
 


